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The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Preston Niblack, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Proposed Intro. No:  380-A
Committee:
Consumer Affairs

Title: 
A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring registration for the purchase and possession of etching acid.
Sponsor: Council Members Vallone Jr., Felder, Fidler, Gentile, Gerson, Koppell, Nelson, Recchia Jr., Sears, Weprin, Foster and Oddo

Summary of Legislation:  This legislation would require every dealer of etching acid to request valid photo identification from each purchaser of etching acid at the time of the purchase and contemporaneously record in writing or electronically the purchaser’s personal information.  No person would be allowed to purchase etching acid without first providing his or her personal information to the dealer.  It would also be unlawful for any person to dispense etching acid to any person without recording such purchaser’s personal information.  Every dealer will be required to post a notice to this effect and keep all purchasing records in a secured location.  Any person violating this section of the administrative code will be guilty of a violation punishable by a fine of no less than one hundred dollars and not more than two hundred fifty dollars.
Effective Date:  This local law would take effect ninety days after it shall have become law.
Fiscal Year in which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2009

Fiscal Impact Statement:

	
	Effective FY09
	FY Succeeding

Effective FY10
	Full Fiscal

Impact FY09

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0


Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on revenues as a result of this legislation.
Impact on Expenditures: There would be no impact on expenditures as a result of this legislation.
Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
General Fund

Source of Information:

City Council Finance Division

Estimate Prepared By:

Jonathan Rosenberg, Deputy Director

Walter Pitts, Legislative Financial Analyst 

History:



This legislation was introduced by Council and referred to the Committee on Consumer Affairs on June 13, 2006.  The Committee on Consumer Affairs considered Intro. 380 on September 24, 2007 and the bill was laid over.  This legislation was amended and will be considered as Proposed Into. 380-A on May 6, 2009.
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